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Issue number 2—Mental Health Week and Black History Month 

Head Teacher’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a busy two weeks since the last newsletter with two sports fixtures that you can 

read about below and a KS3 trip to play crazy golf. 

Ms Watt has lead an assembly on Black History Month and Ms Evans-Bentley has delivered one 

on Mental Health Week. As always, students listened respectfully and participated fully. Well 

done all.  

With one school week until the half-term break, I hope that you all have a restful break. For 

information, as the weather gets colder, there is a list of warm spaces on the Bristol City Council 

website Find a Welcoming Space (bristol.gov.uk)   

Ms Grayson 

Mental Health Awareness week was the first week in October. This 

year the focus was Anxiety. Anxiety is a normal and actually useful 

response to an uncertain situation. If we are preparing for a big event 

an amount of adrenaline can be helpful. However, more increasingly 

we are facing events and worries that are out of our control.  

If we are unable to affect the outcome of a situation then anxiety, albeit normal, is unhelpful. 

Some people may suffer for increased levels of anxiety that can have detrimental effects on the 

body and mind. We teach our students that that if Anxiety is becoming unmanageable, or it is 

stopping us living our lives to the full, we may need to act to reduce the anxiety.  

The action we can take will be different for each person, strategies may be self-managed, aided 

by friends/family or teachers, right through to seeking professional help. Advice on all of these is 

available through school, but if that seems too much we encourage students to access SHOUT, 

a free text help line where young people can access support and guidance regarding Anxiety, or 

any other concern they have. To access help text ‘SHOUT’ to 85258 

https://www.bristol.gov.uk/residents/people-and-communities/welcoming-spaces/find-a-welcoming-space


 

 

 

This time students from 9A and years 10 and 11 

competed against Aspire Academy in the second 

football fixture of the year at Bristol Manor Farm. Once 

again, the match was played in a wonderful spirit, 

resulting in an extremely close, entertaining and 

competitive game. North Star 240
o
 ran out deserved 3-

2 winners with goals from Kelvin (2) and Seb. It was 

brilliant to witness the growing confidence of many of 

our players to practice skills learnt in lessons and this 

was epitomised by the passing, movement and 

finishing for our first goal. More pleasing however, was 

the support our students showed for each other, 

genuinely pleased for each other’s and the team’s 

success. Man of the match awarded by Mr Mitchell, Mr 

Horseman and Mr Williams goes to Kelvin for his 

goals, most notably the winner scored directly from a 

corner with minutes to go!  

We look forward to playing more fixtures in the coming weeks with return games against Aspire 

Academy booked and Soundwell Academy planned.  

Scott Mitchell, PE Teacher  

KS3 fixture vs Aspire Academy, 29.9.23 

Students from year 7, 8 and 9b competed in our 

first football fixture of the year against Aspire 

Academy. The match took place at Bristol 

Manor Farm and was played with great respect 

and sportsmanship from both teams. Our 

students represented North Star 240
o
 brilliantly, 

demonstrating excellent effort, resilience and 

skill levels against a more experienced team. 

Although we lost 7-3, we are incredibly proud of 

our KS3 for never giving end and supporting 

each other to the very end. Goal scorers were 

Joe(2) and Damarae. Man of the match 

awarded by Mr Mitchell and Mr Palmer for his all

-round contribution, hard work and amazing solo 

goal was Joe. 

KS4 fixture vs Aspire Academy, 6.10.23 



Police Sessions at North Star 240° 

Continuing our partnership with the Avon and Somerset Constabulary Early Intervention Team, 

we have had our first session on online safety. Our pupils have fully engaged in the session 

asking questions and contributing to discussions. 

We will carry on our 

sessions throughout the 

year on different topics and 

our next session will take 

place on 19th October on 

Knife Crime. 




